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Autism Aspergers Advocacy Australia acknowledges the traditional owners and custodians of the lands 
on which we live and work. We respect past, present and emerging elders. We recognise their continuing 
connection to lands, waters, and cultures. Sovereignty over the lands was never ceded. 

Addressees are subject to A4’s policy on unanswered questions: see https://a4.org.au/node/1419   

 

The Hon Mark Dreyfus KC MP 
Attorney-General 
PO Box 6022 
Parliament House 
Canberra ACT 2600 

Dear Attorney-General 

Subject: protection for AAT s42 agreements with the NDIA 

Increasingly, I see reports that the National Disability Insurance Agency (NDIA) is 
conducting early reviews of NDIS Plans and Statements of Participant Supports 
(SOPS) that were the result of a s42C agreement reached during a review before the 
Administrative Appeals Tribunal (AAT). Typically, these early reviews cut supports 
that were previously agreed in the purview of the Tribunal. The reports then go on to 
say that the AAT refuses to protect the agreements reached in its jurisdiction. 

I write to ask for clarification. 
1. Is the NDIA’s practice of early review of SOPS that were agreed under s24C of 

the AAT Act legal? 

2. If it is not legal, what practical action can the affected NDIS participant take 

to protect the terms of the agreement? Is there any protection for a s42 

agreement with the NDIA?  

3. If there is no effective protection, how would it be ethical for a lawyer to 

advise a client to accept any s42 agreement? 

I look for to your timely response. 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

Mr Bob Buckley 
A4 Co-convenor 

8/06/2024 
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